
This time board count was against us but we managed to come back 

in the last 4 games to edge the win 7.5-8.5

I'm beginning to get used to these close results. We tried to find

a neutral venue but were beaten by (a) a beer festival at the 

first choice venue and (b) the bar staff wanting to lock up and go

home at 3pm at the second choice (lucky we found that one out in 

time). Both were in Peterborough anyway, so no great problem to 

move the match back across the border

- Peter Rice, Herts Captain


